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Contact: Kate Spencer Overview and Scrutiny 
Telephone: 01803 207063 Town Hall 
E-mail address: scrutiny@torbay.gov.uk  Castle Circus 
Date: Wednesday, 18 September 2013 Torquay 
  TQ1 3DR 
 
 
 
Dear Member 
 
OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY BOARD - WEDNESDAY, 18 SEPTEMBER 2013 
 
I am now able to enclose, for consideration at the Overview and Scrutiny Board to be held 
on Wednesday, 18 September 2013, the following reports that were unavailable when the 
agenda was printed. 
 
 
Agenda No Item Page 
 
 7.   Torre Valley North Playing Field 

To be circulated at the meeting 
(Page 122) 

 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
Kate Spencer 
Overview and Scrutiny Lead 
 
 
 
 
 



Torre Valley North Playing Field  
 
Note from Anthony Butler 
 
 
Although council officers may have been speaking to the cricket club about granting them a lease of 
the premises, the cricket club did not and do not presently have a lease and therefore wouldn't have 
been a consultee in respect of the planning application. 
 
As a user of the ground, whether their views should have been obtained is perhaps an outcome that 
the Overview and Scrutiny Board may want to discuss. 
 
I do not consider that what has occurred is sufficient to give rise to a successful claim for 
maladministration by the cricket club against the council. 
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